DEWLISH PARISH COUNCIL





CHAIRMANS REPORT  2021/2022

Another year seems to have flown by and months seem to blur into one.

My initial thoughts are to thank the following for their efforts over the past year.
Amanda Crocker our clerk who advises on our legal position and keeps our accounts up to date. 
Councillor Chris Uden who has been the driving force behind the revamp of the green at the bridge. He has been supported by Andy Barnett and between the two have put in many hours work ordering materials and working there getting the area flat and level.
John Martin and family who supplied their time as well as machinery ,soil and expertise. 
My thanks to the many other people from the village who also helped in this project.

To the new owner of Dewlish House who allowed one of their trees to become the centre point at the village crossroads for the Christmas lights.

John Seymour who every year organises the remembrance Sunday parade and service.

Christine Jarvis for keeping the defibrillator box clean and tidy.

COUNCILLORS

This past year has seen Councillors Frank Ross and Sarah Clitherow resign with Mike Fell joining.
There remains a vacancy for one new councillor. 


PLANNING REQUESTS

There have been 8 planning requests passed through to the council to comment. All received a positive response.



Footpaths--- No real problems throughout the year although some stiles have not been repaired.

Pot Holes ----- Numerous have been reported to the local authority and the majority have been repaired. We have had Whiteways Hill re-surfaced.

Dewlish Transport----  Is still running and being advertised in the Village News. 

Grass Cutting.   Continues at the top of School Lane.

Defibrilators .   Both in Middle St and outside the Oak remain in working order and as far as I am aware have not been used  The defib outside Moats Cottages is still awaiting  one new set of pads. This has been ordered and is waitng resupply.

The Green at the bottom of Pound Lane.   

The green has been completely revamped ready for children to play down by the brook.

MONIES RECEIVED  

2021/2022  £ 4620 Precept

 MONIES Spent

Majority of our spend is on incidentals – Clerks fees, Auditors , Insurance, DAPTC  and on specific items for the green.

FINALLY   Thank you to the councillors for attending the meetings throughout the year and dealing with their responsibilities.


Cllr Brian Hyams 
Chairman - Dewlish Parish Council








